
Baldwin Planning Board
Meeting Minutes 10/22/2020

Roll Call: Planning Board Members: Chairman David Strock, Jo 
Pierce, Bob Flint

Board of Selectmen:  NA
CEO: Wes Sunderland  
Others: Members of the public

Bill Thompson of BH2M Inc. for Sand Pond and Freemont Woods 
Developments

Dave Kane – Long Road Energy

Agenda:
• Review the minutes of the last meeting
• Discuss status of Van Hertel, Sr.'s request for certain waivers for subdivisions on 

Freedom Road.
• Wes Sunderland's report regarding solar farm pollution
• Entertain motion to adjourn

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM.  
•  The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written.

• The Board reviewed the two reports related to waiver requests in the Sand Pond Woods 
and Freemont Woods subdivision applications.  A letter dated 8 Oct 2020 from Mark 
Cenci, Maine Geologist #467 to Bill Thompson addresses the request for a waiver to the 
need to study ground water flows and their impact on nitrates in discharged into streams.  
A letter dated 5 Oct 2020 from Alexander A. 
Finamore, LSE #391, CWS #267, owner of Mainely Soils LLC to Bill Thompson 
addresses the request for waiver for high intensity soil surveys for the two subdivisions.   
The board voted to grant conditional waivers conditionally based on the facts that the 
projects are small, they have relatively uniform geology, test pits have been dug and 
flagged for each lot and all test pits have been judge suitable for septic systems.  The 
waivers could be reviewed if the circumstances of the projects change.  Copies of the 
waiver requests are attached.

The board also reviewed from the 13 Aug 2020 review of the subdivision that the 
plans show the location of power poles, access roads for the lot without road frontage, 
shared curb cuts, and these being reflected in the respective deeds.

It was not clear if the land had been removed from the tree growth tax program but 
the fees/penalties would need to be paid prior to final approval.  

The board voted to provide Preliminary Approval for the two projects with conditions 
mentioned above with a vote of 3 to 0.

• The CEO, Wes Sunderland, gave a comprehensive report on his concerns about potential 



long term hazardous pollution from solar farms.  There are no solar farm specific 
regulations in the town’s Land Use Regulation. Baldwin has one approved solar farm 
under construction and three additional ones under consideration.  The issue presented by 
the CEO mainly revolved around end of life disposal of the solar panels or abandonment 
of the projects in mid life and subsequent cleanup problems and expenses.  The panels are 
also subject to degradation by severe weather such as tornadoes or hurricanes. During the 
discussions, it was revealed that Maine DEP has requirements for projects that occupy 
land area greater than 20 acres to file decommissioning plans and bonds.   Although all of 
the projects being considered appear to exceed the 20 acre requirement, the board agreed 
this is an area that should be further investigated.  The presentation materials from the 
CEO are attached.

• It was voted to adjourn.

Submitted by:  Bob Flint

Attachments: Waiver Requests
    CEO Presentation on Solar Farms




















































